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CARSON VALLEY FOOTPRINTER

The President’s Message  
What a wonderful turnout we had at our January meeting at the Carson 
Nugget.  I was really glad to see our “blizzard” turned out to be a bit of rain! It 
is always worrisome when the weather is bad, and we are on the roads.   

I was very pleased Douglas County Sheriff Dan Coverley was able to be our 
speaker, especially with everything going on with the murders in our 
community and Reno.  I just finished watching the news conference and was 

relieved to hear they caught the suspect who they are confident is responsible.  I am sure we 
will all sleep better now.  The Sheriff’s Department here in Carson City, Reno and Washoe 
have done an excellent job and deserve all the thanks we can give them.  They worked 
tirelessly for all of us and our safety. 

It was nice seeing so many guests.  Nancee Goldwater’s grandkids, Trey, Mary and Whitney 
were very helpful.  They greeted members and ran the Pot O Gold prizes to the winners.  I also 
look forward to getting to know Dave and Cindi Osowski, former members who are back.  A 
big thank you to our members who have brought guests.  Of course, we love it when they 
decide to join.  Please make sure to say hi and get to know them. 

I know our treasurer, Peggy Frick, has made this plea before, but please, it is important to 
make your reservation on time, but equally, if you don’t think you can make it, please let her 
know ASAP.  We are charged for the reservations we make whether you are there or not. Most 
of you are great and emergencies happen, but please keep in mind, we still need to pay for 
your dinner.  

I hope to see you all at Jethro’s February 21st.  Their food is always good, and they make every 
effort to make us comfortable.  

PAT SMITH

Pat
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February 21st, 2019  
at Jethro’s 

Doors Open at 5:30 PM  

Please RSVP to Peggy Frick via 
our website at 

www.CVFootprint.org  
no later than  

11:00 AM ON THURSDAY,  
February 14th.  

We are unable to take 
additional reservations after 
our count is turned into the 

venue.   

http://www.CVFootprtin.org
http://www.CVFootprtin.org
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Hello all,  

Our next meeting will be held on February 21st at Jethro’s Oven and Grill. For those of you 
who have not been there before, it’s located at 1281 Kimmerling Rd, Gardnerville. Phone 
775-265-2215. Doors open at the usual 5:30PM followed by the meeting at 6:30PM. Price is 
$23.00 plus raffle tickets.  

And for those of you who were not able to attend January’s meeting, I mentioned that all 
of our venue’s for 2019 are now on the Footprinters website, www.cvfootprint.org.       

See you all soon. 

1st Vice President

BILL PETERS

Bill

Secretary Treasurer 

PEGGY FRICK 

Hi Friends,  

What a great turnout we had for our January meeting. There was a threat of blizzard conditions 
that never materialized, but we were a bit concerned that members might stay home. Folks 
came out to meet our new sheriff. 

Sheriff Coverley gave a super update on what is going on with the Douglas County Sheriffs’ 
office as well as some good hints about what we can do to protect ourselves.  

Thanks again to Celeste for a super program. 

Peggy
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2nd Vice President 

CELESTE PIERINI

Hello, 

A big thank you to all who attended our last meeting! It was a blustery, wintery evening and I was 
pleasantly surprised by the turnout. Sheriff Coverley was interesting to listen to and I feel it was a 
nice introductory talk. Taking into consideration how busy DCSO was during this time, I for one, 
appreciated both his and Undersheriff Howell's attendance.  

Next month, we will treated to a wonderful presentation by the nonprofit organization called the 
"River Wranglers". This group is composed of highly educated individuals in the fields of 
environmental science, park management, and water resources. The Carson Valley and Carson City 
sits in the western Great Basin and the rivers, the Carson, Walker, and Truckee are important water 
sources. In our area, winters are traditionally harsh (feet upon feet of snow on the Valley floor was a 
normal occurrence after one storm when I was growing up!), spring is mild and summers scorchingly 
hot. The weather has changed over the years and while water was always a precious resource, it is 
even more so now. The "River Wranglers" conduct community education based on the watersheds in 
our area to young people and are very impressive in their knowledge. Please take time to come hear 
them talk. It will be a treat! 

On a side note, I believe that we all bring unique perspectives and interests. I hope you have enjoyed 
all of the speakers over the last 2 years that I was able to bring to our meetings as much as Ron and I. 
June is the last meeting of the year (July is the annual picnic and installation of new officers). While I 
have enjoyed being 2nd VP and searching for speakers, I will be handing in the reins so to speak. My 
purpose in writing this now is to get you all thinking about possibly becoming 2nd VP and bringing 
your interests and ideas to us via speakers for the next year! 

All the Best and see you soon! 

Celeste
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Fred Asmann 2/12  

Hedy Carter 2/12  

Lynn Muzzy 2/14 

Donna Axelson 2/21  

Don McRoberts 2/24 

Melanie Jo Jones 2/25  

Bayan Lewis 2/25

Thank You to our Guest 
Speaker at the January 

Meeting  
Douglas County Sheriff 

Dan Coverley 

Calendar 

February 21st  

Jethro’s Oven & Grill 

1281 Kimmerling Rd. 

Gardnerville, NV 89460  

——————————————— 

March 21st  

Gold Dust West  

2171 E. William Street 

Carson City, NV 89701  

——————————————— 

Doors open at 5:30   

Dinner is served buffet style at 6:30 pm.  

The meeting portion of the evening begins after 
dinner.  
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For just $25.00 a year, you can place a business card ad that will reach 
our membership every single month!  Contact Jacie at 775-901-1898  or 
jaciepeters@gmail.com for more information. 

Please support our Advertisers
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IFA Carson Valley  
Chapter #72, Inc. 

P.O. Box 2242 
Minden, NV 89423 

1991-92 Bill Depew Deceased                                        
1992-93 Doug Tucker Deceased  
1993-94 Red Baker Deceased 
1994-95 Bill Shay  
1995-96 Ray Hoyt 
1996-97 Lon Curtis Deceased  
1997-98 Elza Turkington Deceased 
1998-99 Bob Minton  
1990-00 Rodney Snead Deceased 
2000-01 Fred Hersey 
2001-02 Clay Hill 
2002-03 Grady Goodwin Deceased  
2003-04 Dorman Dane 
2004-06 Phil Kasper  
2006-08 Larry Gray  
2008-10 Claudia Lowe 
2010-12 Bayan Lewis  
2012-13 Charlene Spinner 
2013-14 David Aymami  
2014-15 Mike Rhoades 
2015-17 Ron Pierini 

CHAPTER PAST PRESIDENTS

President

1st Vice President

2nd Vice President

Secretary - Treasurer

Sergeant-at-Arms

Immediate Past Pres.

Grand Director

3 Year Director

2 Year Director 

2 Year Director

2 Year Director

1 Year Director 


Pat Smith 

Bill Peters

Celeste Pierini

Peggy Frick

Janice Rhoades

Ron Pierini

Ray Hoyt

Bayan Lewis 

Mike Rhoades

Claudia Lowe

Phil Kasper

Betty Miller 


265-5332

901-2621

783-0602

783-8878

783-8094

783-0602

267-4355

782-8068

783-8094

267-5630

267-5385

782-7935


INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION, INC.  
CARSON VALLEY CHAPTER #72 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

BOARD APPOINTMENTS 

Newsletter Editor

Jacie Peters 901-1898


Webmaster 

Don McRoberts 267-0025


Visit our Chapter on the Web at:

https://www.cvfootprint.org


http://www.cvfootprint.org
http://www.cvfootprint.org

